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Dear Parent/Guardian,
I hope that this email finds you and your families well in this very challenging time for all.
As the end of the academic year approaches, I am sure you are interested in how we intend to assess your daughter’s progress to date. Assessment and reporting are a core component of education and considering the present circumstances the school has had lengthy considerations on how best to proceed in this regard.
While we would normally spend an approximately ten-day period running house exams, we have concluded that this year, to carry out some online version of this practice, is not fair or feasible. We have found over recent weeks that there are considerable differences in the level of access and participation by students to online teaching and learning across all years.  There are various and unknown reasons for this but whatever they are we are in no position to know and therefore make a judgment call on what those reasons are.
We have concluded that there is no clear one-size-fits-all solution to end of year assessment this academic year. We are asking that individual teachers take the approach that best suits their subject and their students. This is a whole school decision.
In some cases, this may include some sort of fair online assessment, in some cases an average grade, in some cases simply a comment.  We have left the decision to the professional judgment of the individual teachers. Each teacher will, through the comment in the end of year report, update you on your daughter’s progress and engagement.
I trust that this is the most satisfactory and fair way, in the present circumstances, to communicate with you regarding your daughter's progress and achievement.
Thank you for your continued support for the school and its teachers. Please don’t hesitate to contact the office email should you have queries or concerns.  It is being monitored regularly.
Kind regards,
Ann Marie Mc Donough
